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LOUISIANA RABBIT BREEDERS                                                                                                    
ASSN., INC. 

 
 OFFICERS  

 

PRESIDENT – Kevin LeBlanc 
2248 Riverside Drive, Port Allen, LA 

70767 
1-225-749-8659 

kmlebla@cox.net 
 
 

VICE-PRESIDENT – Yvonne Hebert 
633 Resweber Street, St. Martinville, 

LA 70582-4749 
337-394-6679 

evonabear@aol.com 
 
 

SECRETARY- Ariana St. Pierre 
P.O. Box 496, Cut Off, La 70345 

985-677-1298 
aarabbitry@gmail.com   

 
 

TREASURER – Amy Lukaszeski 
1020 Alan Lane, St. Martinville, LA 

70582 
337-342-2561 

amy.lukaszeski@gasandsupply.com 
 
 

SWEEPSTAKES - OPEN - YOUTH 
Ariana St. Pierre 

P.O. Box 496, Cut Off, LA 70345 
985-677-1298 

aarabbitry@gmail.com  
 
 
 

NEXT NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: 

APRIL 30, 2012 

LRBA, Inc. web page 

http://www.louisianarba.net 

LRBA Email List 

www.yahoogroups.com - Join 
group labeled LRBA 

 

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING 
RATES 

Business card ad ~ $4.00 per 
year 

¼ page ad ~ $4.00 per issue 
½ page ad ~ $6.00 per issue 

Full page ad~ $10.00 per issue 
 

Ad copy & payment should be 
mailed by published deadline to: 

 
 LOUISIANA RABBIT BREEDERS 

ASSN., INC., 
Lori Neagle 

100 Baker St, Broussard LA 70518 
337.303.2132 

lorineagle@gmail.com 
 

 

 

LOUISIANA RABBIT BREEDERS 
ASSN., INC. 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

CHAIRMAN 
Lynn Hebert 

633 Resweber St., St. Martinville, 
LA.  70582-4749           
  337-394-6679 

lhebert@cadoil.com 
 

SECRETARY 
Ariana St. Pierre 

 



 
 

ACADIANA AREA RABBIT CLUB 
Ronnie Duhon & Shirley Rome 

 
BAYOU HOLLAND LOP RABBIT 
CLUB(*charter renewal needed) 

Angelle Kraemer & Linda Burkhart 
 

BONNE TERRE RABBIT ASSN. 
Al Boudreaux & Ken Kraemer 

 
CENTRAL LOUISIANA RABBIT 

BREEDERS ASSN. 
Collette Waters & Ken Berryhill 

 
LA MINI REX RABBIT CLUB 

Shana Nielsen & Bryan Manning 
 

MAGNOLIA STATE RABBIT 
BREEDERS ASSN. 

Cheryl Guerin & Stacy Hyatt 
 

SOUTH LOUISIANA RABBIT 
BREEDERS ASSN. 

Doug Girard & Sheila Spillers 
 

SOUTH LA NETHERLAND 
DWARF CLUB 

Dana Duhon & Pamela Batey 
 

TRI PARISH DUTCH CLUB 
(*charter renewal needed) 
Gwen Himel & Eric Himel 

 
TINY TOWN RABBIT CLUB 

(*charter renewal needed) 
 

LRBA PRESIDENT 
Kevin LeBlanc 

 
LRBA VICE-PRESIDENT 

Yvonne Hebert 
 
 
 

 
 

LOUISIANA RABBIT BREEDERS 
ASSN., INC. 

YOUTH ADVISORY BOARD 
 

CHAIRPERSON 
Carrie Laboyteau 

27600 George White Rd., Holden, 
La 70744 

rabbidwifeoriginal@yahoo.com 
 

Ariana St. Pierre – Secretary 
 

Yvonne Hebert – Acadiana Area 
Rabbit Club 

 
Eric Himel – Bonne Terre Rabbit 

Assn. 
 

Mary Byrd – Central Louisiana 
Rabbit Breeders Assn. 

 
Lance Gendron – Louisiana Mini 

Rex Rabbit Club 
 

Tracey Freeman – Magnolia State 
Rabbit Breeders Assn. 

 
Sheila Spillers – South Louisiana 

Rabbit Breeders Assn. 
 

Gwen Himel – Tri Parish Dutch 
Rabbit Club 

 
Lynn Hebert – member 

 
Lori Neagle – member 

 
Kevin LeBlanc – member 

 
 

 



 

Calendar of Events        

FEBRUARY 11, 2012 

Magnolia State RBA Double 

Open/Double Youth Show, Collins, 

Mississippi, Marge Drake, Show 

Secretary,  showingrabbits@yahoo.com 

Judges:  Josh Humphries, Rusty 

Westhoff, Lance Gendron, and Tanner 

Briggs 

MARCH 3, 2012 

LRBA Annual State Show, LSU Mini 

Farm, Baton Rouge, La.,                

Ariana St. Pierre, Show Secretary 

aarabbitry@gmail.com   

Judges:  Cheryl Blackman, Allen 

Mesick, Julie Ueno 

MARCH 17, 2012 

AARC Iowa Rabbit Festival, Iowa, La 

Ronnie Duhon, Show Secretary 

APRIL 14, 2012 

Southern Show, Single Open/Single 

Youth + Meat Pens, Baker, Louisiana  

Shana Nielsen, Show Secretary 

MAY 25, 2012 

Memorial Day Show, Single 

Open/Single Youth 

Shana Nielsen, Open Show Secretary 

Ariana St. Pierre, Youth Show Secretary 

MAY 26, 2012 

Memorial Day Show, Double 

Open/Double Youth plus Specialties in 

Mini Rex, Dutch and Holland Lop,  

Shana Nielsen, Open Show Secretary 

Ariana St. Pierre, Youth Show Secretary 

JUNE 30, 2012 

Annual LRBA State Meeting and Show,  

Single Open/Single Youth Show, Camp 

Beauregard, Pineville, La.,  

Monna Berryhill, Show Secretary 

Judges:  Carrol Hooks, Mary Jo Terry, 

Michael Franke 

OCTOBER 6, 2012 

SLRBA Show, Opelousas, La.,      

Sheila Spillers, Show Secretary 

OCTOBER 13, 2012 

CLRBA Show, Alexandria, La.,      

Monna Berryhill, Show Secretary 

Judges:  Adam McCabe, Lance 

Gendron, Frank Farrow,  Cheryl 

Blackman, Robert  Sorrels, and Don 

Mersiovsky 

*Please visit www.louisianarba.net for 

catalogs and fliers. 

 



From the Desk of the President: 

It's hard to believe that this show season 

is more than half over. Time passes too 

quickly these days. The LRBA seems to 

be growing very quickly and the shows 

seem to have large numbers exhibited, 

especially those Holland Lops. Just 

where did they all come from? 

Speaking of the growing numbers, it 

takes a lot of volunteers to make these 

shows work. From the superintendents, 

secretaries, writers, concession 

workers, raffle table workers, setup 

crews, web spinners, state officers, 

newspaper editor and sweepstakes 

chairman, it takes dedicated individuals 

to give their time unselfishly to make 

things run smoothly. To those of you 

who volunteer, I commend you for your 

services. To those of you who show up 

just to show, I challenge you to jump in 

and help out, even if in just minor role. 

All help at the shows is appreciated and 

it would take some of the burden off the 

people that continually give their time. 

Personally, I was raised with the belief 

that you needed to give back to anything 

that you draw from in life. 

In closing, I wish you success in the 

rabbit hobby, and please consider 

volunteering if you can. 

Kevin LeBlanc 

LRBA  President 

 

FROM THE SECRETARY: 

Hello to everyone!  Our show year is in 
full swing and I hope everyone has nest 
boxes full of little winners. Please take a 
moment to check the expiring members 

list as well as the new member list. 
While we are all very busy at shows, but 
take a few minutes to talk to a "new 
face" in the crowd. Taking time to talk 
with our newer members and help them 
along encourages them to stay 
interested in our wonderful hobby.  
 
Spring time is coming up and we will all 
be preparing for those national shows 
and breeding for convention. I wish all 
those going the absolute best of luck! 
With my children deciding to change 
breeds, I don't think that we will make it 
to any national shows this year. We'll 
keep our fingers crossed for convention 
though.  
 
A reminder for clubs that are hosting 
shows, the LRBA sanction request 
should be received prior to the show. 
Show reports with the BOB/BOS list are 
due within 30 days of the show date as 
well as sweepstakes reports. Delays in 
these reports create a backlog of 
paperwork to be gone through and of 
course delays in accurately posting 
sweepstakes. I am now processing all 
these reports and am doing my best to 
keep things moving swiftly for updates. 
Your help in keeping things moving is 
greatly appreciated. 
 
The state show is rapidly approaching 
and I want to remind everyone that this 
is a sweepstakes qualifying show for 
open and youth exhibitors.! If you 
cannot attend, try to sending your 
rabbits with a friend who is attending. 
You must exhibit a rabbit in each breed 
that you intend to retain your 
sweepstakes points in. The sweeps 
patches and pins from last year should 
be in and ready to distribute at the state 
show. I do apologize for the lengthy wait 
time in receiving these awards. Thanks 
to everyone who has helped out this 
year so far! 
 
Ariana St. Pierre 
 



New Members since November 2011 
 
Jason Babin 
Brent and Goldie Breaux 
Kylie and Skylar Hough (Y) 
Chasey Matherne (Y) 
Jamie St. Germain 
Katy Williams (Y) 
Breanna Dunaway 
Anthony Amorello (Y) 
Mary, Todd and Tommy (Y) Perez 
Laura Hogan 
Terri, Dennis, and Houston (Y) Wilson 
Savannah Cowan (Y) 
 
Expiring Members 
 
Jessica Mast 10/11 
Taylor Family (TX) 11/11 
George/Dickerson 12/11 
Greg Knox 1/12 
Ken & Monna Berryhill 2/12 
Shecky & Tammy Carriere 2/12 
Tracey & Tyrone Freeman 2/12 
Michael Ellerbe 3/12 
Madeline Martin 3/12 
Paul Grezaffi 3/12 
Ashlee Hawkes 3/12 
James Long 3/12 
Melody Loupe 3/12 
Richards Family 3/12 
Trosper family 3/12 
Richard & Nola Vincent 3/12 
Maleta Walls 3/12 
Darrell Cormier 4/12 
Wallace Fontenot 4/12 
Russel Lisitsa 4/12 
Bryan & Stone Manning 4/12 
Haley Nettles 4/12 

 
 

 
 

From the Barn of the Youth Advisor 
 
 

It has been a great season so far with 
so many youth participating in the 
events at the shows, I am so proud of 
you. I want to thank the parents for their 
hard work as well and the support they 
give to their children in their rabbit 
hobby.  
 
I have not been able to make some of 
the shows due to health issues.  I will be 
at the state show and want to remind 
the youth about their (parts of a rabbit) 
test. The study guide was handed out at 
the youth show and it has been posted 
on the LRBA Youth Facebook page. I 
wanted to remind the youth to read the 
LRBA Youth Facebook page (with your 
parent’s permission) as I post quite a bit 
of good educational material to help 
them with their hobby.  
 
Keep up the good work and great 
sportsmanship. See you in March. 
   
Carrie Laboyteaux 
LRBA Youth Adviser 2011-12 
225-235-3764 

 

NEWS FROM AARC: 
 
I hope everyone had a nice holiday.  I 
know I was glad to get back to work, to 
my normal schedule!  Days off can be 
tiring!  LOL  This weather isn’t helping 
the bunnies any with it going 
hot/cold/hot/cold.  I have fur flying 
everywhere!  Hopefully it will settle down 
by the time we get to State!   
 
I wanted to remind everyone of our 
show in Iowa, Louisiana on March 17, 
2012.  It will be a Single Open/Single 
Youth show.  We do this due to show 
room size and to give everyone a 
chance to hit the Iowa Rabbit Festival!  
If you have never attended the Iowa 
Rabbit Festival, you are missing out!  



We have a booth there where we sell 
our bunnies and hand out literature on 
rabbits and rabbit care.  The festival has 
all kinds of food (rabbit included), music, 
crafts, and rides.  It is a lot of fun!  
Hopefully you will be able to swing by 
after the show, or make a weekend of it! 
 
We will be posting our flyer on the LRBA 
website and the breeds we are 
sanctioning.  If you have a breed you 
would like to add to these, just let me 
know and we’ll get them sanctioned! 
Ronnie Duhon will be the Show 
Secretary and will be taking entries by 
email, snail mail and phone.  The flyer 
will have the details.   
 
As I mentioned earlier we sell rabbits at 
our festival booth.  If you have rabbits 
you would like to sell, contact me for the 
details (225-921-8014 or 
calmart01@aol.com).  You would be 
surprised how many bunnies find a 
home during the festival weekend! 
 
Looking forward to see everyone at the 
shows!  Have a great rabbit season! 
  
Shirley Rome, AARC Secty. 
 

 

LAYA RABBITRY 

Specializing in 

GRAY & TORT 

DUTCH 

Lynn & Yvonne Hebert 

633 Resweber Street 

St. Martinville, LA  70582-4749 

(337) 394-6679 

HEBELYOO@aol.com                                                                

EVONABEAR@aol.com 
 

NEWS FROM THE SLNDRC: 

There is a new specialty club in town! 
The South Louisiana Netherland Dwarf 
Rabbit Club (SLNDRC) would like to 
welcome its new members and thank 
them for their support. One of our main 
objectives will be to promote the 
Netherland Dwarf through specialty 
shows throughout the Louisiana area.  

As we bring new breeders into the 
hobby, we will continue to enjoy the 
popularity of "The Gem of the Fancy". 
We would like to invite anyone 
interested in raising and showing 
Netherland Dwarfs to become part of 
this new club. The club received its 
charter in December of 2011 and plans 
on hosting its’ first specialty show at the 
LRBA State Show being held in Baton 
Rouge on March 3, 2012. Our goal is to 
make showing dwarfs a fun, exciting 
and rewarding experience for our youth 
and to increase the number of exhibitors 
and quality dwarfs across the state while 
providing more opportunities for 
exhibitors to participate in ARBA 
sanctioned shows during the year. 
SLDNRC currently has 14 members 
since forming in December. We would 
love to increase those numbers in the 
coming year.  

If you are interested in becoming a 
member, please visit the SLNDRC 
website at http://slndrc.weebly.com/ 
where you can find an application. Or 
feel free to contact one of the club 
officers (President- Ronnie Duhon, Vice 
President- Lisa Wainwright, and 
Secretary- Dana Duhon) and they will 
be happy to assist you. Club t-shirts 
have not yet been ordered so if you 
would like to order a t-shirt, please 
contact an officer as soon as possible. 
Consider joining in the fun and 
friendship we share as dwarf breeders. 
We would be glad to help in any way we 
can. See you at the show. 



NEWS FROM BTRC 
 
Bonne Terre Rabbit Club would like to 
thank everyone who participated and 
helped out at our show in January. It 
was our first triple show and thanks to 
everyone, it was a great success. We 
hope the show was enjoyable for 
everyone and hope to see you all again 
next January for our show.  
 
Thanks, 
 
Bonne Terre Rabbit Club 
 
 
NEWS FROM SLRBA 
 
As the show season is moving along rather 
smoothly, we cannot become complacent 
with the quality of rabbits we are producing. 
Let's strive to show the rest of the U.S the 
quality of rabbits that Louisiana Breeders 
can bring to the table. Individual breed 
nationals are just around the corner and it's 
our time to shine above the rest. Making 
time and preparations to attend can be very 
stressful. If we all work together to travel 
smartly we can have a safe and wonderful 
trip to and from our destination. Preparing 
with several others on travel, hotels, 
and supplies can reduce the stress factor 
and make for  a happier time at Nationals. 
With the several local shows coming up in 
our area, please make time to support these 
clubs in their journey on putting on the show 
for us. Without the exhibitors support, local 
shows would not be able to happen. Upon 
exiting, the SLRBA would like to say the 
best of luck to the TTRC and SLNDRC. The 
road ahead will be bumpy but in the end ya’ll 
shall prevail. Best of Luck to all for the rest 
of the show season. 
 
Doug Girard 
SLRBA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TNT’s Country                             TNT’s Country                             TNT’s Country                             TNT’s Country                             

CrittersCrittersCrittersCritters 

Jersey Wooly Rabbits  

Agouti, Broken, Self, Shaded  

Tracey & Tyrone Freeman  

125 TNT’s Place, Bogalusa, LA  70427  

(985) 732(5060  

.www.tntsjerseywoolies  :Web  com 

@tntscountrycritters   :Email 

 

 

Easy Rabbit Farm 

Eric & Gwen Himel 

P.O. Box 89 

Plaquemine, Louisiana 70764 

225-588-8293 

gwenhimel@yahoo.com 

Both are ARBA Registrars 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 



Liane Baird (R)  Gwen & Eric Himel(R)  Tom Green (J)  William Rome (J) 

8866 Blanchard Furrh  

13170 Dutchtown Point 

Avenue, Apt 116  538 Phin Croft Rd  312 Corsair Dr. 

Shreveport LA 71107  Gonzales, LA 70737  Marion  KY  42064  Baton Rouge, LA 70810 

318.929.9149  225-588-8293  270.965.4150  225.752.8462 

jlianehi@bellsouth.net   gwenhimel@yahoo.com   HarleTom@aol.com  

 

  

Bruce Spillers (R)    Judy Duthu (R)  Guy Leger (retired)  Charmaine Rudolph (J) 

771 Highway 146   600 Aragon Rd.  3701 Heard Rd.  

4701 NE 72nd Avenue 

apt 127 

Ruston, La 71270  Montegut  LA  70377  

Lake Charles, LA 

70605  Vancouver, WA 98551 

bsfarms@bayou.com  985.790.0445  337.447.3747   

  ladutch@att.net      

    Lori Neagle (J)  Bobby Walker 

Lance Gendron (R)  Frank Farrow (J)  100 Baker St.  1618 Hwy 270 

1744 Frisco Dr.  12868 FM 58  Broussard LA 70518  Boles  AR  72926 

Laplace  LA  70068  Lufkin TX  75901  lorineagle@gmail.com  479.577.2573 

504.228.4165  936.829.5040    arkywabbit@yahoo.com 

lgen0290@yahoo.com 

John Mulkey(R)  Tracey Freeman (R)     

25701 Adams Lane 

 

126 TNT’s Place 

 

 

 

 

Port Hudson, LA 

70748 Bogalusa  LA  70427   

225-654-6460 985.732.5060   

JMulkeysr@ad.com 

 

tntscountrycritters@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

LOUISIANA RABBIT 

 BREEDERS ASSOCIATION, INC. 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

NAME:             

ADDRESS:             

PHONE #       E-MAIL     

YOUTH $8.00    (    )   INDIVIDUAL $12.00    (     )   COMBO $20.00    (  )      

YOUTH 3YRS $20.00 ()   INDIVIDUAL 3YRS $30.00(  )   COMBO 3YRS $50.00    (     ) 

FAMILY ($16.00 + $2.00 PER YOUTH)  (     )   3YR ($45 + $5 PER YOUTH) (  )     

AGE & NAME OF YOUTH MEMBERS          

RABBITRY NAME (ADDTL $1.00 PER YR)           

NEWSLETTER MAILING PREFERENCE                   E-MAIL (     )                 REGULAR MAIL  (     ) 

CURRENT BREEDS             

LOCAL LOUISIANA CLUB         

   (MUST FILL IN IF OUT-OF-STATE MEMBER COMPETING FOR SWEEPSTAKES POINTS) 

REFERRED BY        

Mail to:  Ariana St. Pierre   

   P.O. Box 496      

   Cut Off, La 70345        

 

 

 

 

 

 



Port Vincent Farm & Home Supply 

 

225-698-3884 

 

Hwy 16 Port Vincent, LA 

Cooking Supplies Animal Supplies Lawn & Garden 

Cast Iron Pots 

Turkey Fryers 

Local Honey 

Custom built cages Dixon Mowers 

Rabbit Feeders Sales & Service 

Water Bottles  

Hardware & Plumbing Chicken Waterers 

Chain Saw Sales, Sharpening 

& Rental Pipe & Fittings Automatic Water System 

Parts 

 

Chicken Feeders Weed Eaters 

Livestock & Pet Feed  Fruit Trees 

Dog Collars & Leashes Vegetable Plants 

Hunting Supplies Tracking Collars Flowers 

Deer Feeders Veterinary Supplies Fertilizer 

Deer Corn Outdoor Wire Kennels Seeds 

Night Lights Pet Carriers Pesticides 

Game Calls Dog Houses Bulk Soil 

Live Traps   

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


